
  

Share your love this Valentine’s Day 
 

The Mission Committee would like your help to “Share Our 
Love” with the students of South Middleton School District.  

We will be collecting store gift cards from the following:   
Giant, Walmart, Target and ALDI.  Cards will be disbursed 
to the school counselors for families in need through the up-
coming months.  Purchased cards (please include the value) 

or money (cash or check) can be placed in a  
Missions envelope or dropped off at the office.  Please note 

in the memo of your check “Share Your Love”. 
 

Collection Date:  Now through February 13, 2022 

Cake Auction! 
 

Calling all bakers and bidders!  Join us on 
March 20, 2022 for the return of the Cake 
Auction!  More information to come in the 
next few weeks. 

Children’s Director of Ministry 
 

We are looking to hire a new director for our Children’s  
ministry. The estimated hours is 20 per week. Pay rate is 

from $16 - $19 per hour. Please email Nancy at  
nancy@otterbeinumccarlisle.org if you are interested. 

We are replacing the carpet in the church offices and  
library.  If you can help move furniture out of these  

locations on Sunday, February 6, at noon please let 
Nancy know. 

 
If you need a desk and / or credenza, please let Nancy or 
Pastor Steve know.  You would need to remove them on  

Sunday, February 6. 

Library 
 We have found that the library is not being utilized and made 

the decision to close the library.  If you are  
interested in any of the books or DVDs that are 

on the shelves, please feel free to take what you 
can use.  The trophies and furniture must  

remain. A few shelves will be marked “Do not 
take” as they have church items that need to  
remain.  You can stop by the library any time  

between the hours of 9-1 when the office is open.   
We need the books removed by February 6. 

We would love to have your story or journey of what 
Otterbein means to you - past or present.  Please 

write your story and email to  
nancy@otterbeinumccarlisle.org or  

drop off at the office by February 28. 

Fisherman to Fisher of Men  
March 9 - April 6  

 

This study will be from 7 - 8 PM in Room 8.  
This Lenten season is all about growth here 
at Otterbein! So in that spirit, we are going to 
study the growth of one of the great leaders 

of the early church, Peter. We will journey with Peter as he is called 
into ministry, walks with Jesus, betrays his Lord, and finally becomes  
a rock on which the Church was built. What can we learn from this  
extraordinary journey as we take our own journeys with Christ.  
Come join us for a fascinating journey this Lenten season! 



  

What’s Happening At Otterbein UMC 

Recurring Schedule 

Event Date Time Location 

Scouts Mondays 6 - 8:30 pm Gym 

Traditional Service Sundays 8:45 am Sanctuary 

Children’s Church Sundays During Traditional Serv. During sermon children go 
to another room 

Live Streamed Service Sundays 8:45 or 9:30 am YouTube 

Gathering Service Sundays 9:30 am Gym 

Children’s Church Sundays During Gathering Serv. During sermon children go 
to another room 

Loyal Adult Sunday School Class Sundays 9:45 am Choir Room 

Basic Adult Sunday School Class Sundays 10:00 am Room 8 

Chapel Service Sunday 11:00 am Sanctuary 

Youth Group  Sundays 4 - 6:00 pm Room 8 and Gym 

Event Date Time Location 

Senior Bells Practice 1/31/2022 6:30 PM Choir Room 

Esther Bible Study 2/1/2022 9:00 AM Library 

Choir Practice 2/2/2022 7:00 PM Choir Room 

Youth—ZETEO 
2/4 - 

2/6/2022 
5 PM Leave 
2:30 Return 

Lancaster, PA 

Gift Card Sales During Sunday Services  
 

Giant Food Stores and Karns Food Stores gift cards are available in 
both $25 and $50 amounts. Cards may be purchased the first  
Sunday after the 8:45 Traditional Service from Myrna or in the 
church office on Monday through Friday from 9:00 AM until 1:00 
PM. Please ring the doorbell outside of door #1 and the door will be un-
locked for you.  The funds raised by this program 
are used to purchase equipment for the church. 

Cherry Pies - Yum Yum 
 

The United Methodist Women are 
taking orders for cherry pies.  You 
may pre-order by signing up on the 
order sheet located on the bulletin 
board in the Narthex or outside the 
office.  You may pick up your pie(s) 
on February 18 from 12 - 5 pm at 
the church in the multi-purpose room.  Pies are $8.00 each.   

 

Project Share Canned Fruit 
 
Project Share continues to be in need of canned fruit in 100% 
juice to distribute to those in need.  Please remember to bring 
in your canned fruit throughout the week.  Drop off bins are  
located outside  the main door to the office or in the Narthex. 



  

             

WORSHIP NOTES  
 

Hearing assist devices are available in the sound room at the right rear of the 
sanctuary. 
 

Large Print Bulletins are available in the back of the sanctuary. Please ask an 
Usher. 
 

Children’s Worship  
Children are invited to the front of the sanctuary for the children’s moment, and are 
also invited afterwards to Children’s Church for the remainder of the service. 
 

A cry room, for crying infants, is located at the right rear of the sanctuary; enter from 
hallway.   
 

Today’s altar table flowers are given in loving memory of our parents and our son, 
Dale and in honor of our children and grandchildren by Harry and Janet Lay. 
 
Ushers and Greeters:  Head Usher – Tom Wivell 
 

Bell Ringer:  Joe Shughart 
 

Organist:  Seth Wickenheiser 
 
Worship Schedule 
9:30 AM Combined Service 
 

Adult Sunday School:  
  9:45 -  Loyal Class  
10:00 -  BASIC Class 
 
Prayer:  Sharyn Lukens, Kelly Clifton, Thelma Coler, Paul Weibley Family, Missions, 
Barbara Vanner, Jim Anderson, Nancy Schwartz, Richard Nickle Family, Jerry 
Shoemaker Family and Tim Gephart 
              

COMBINED WORSHIP SERVICE 
 

 
PRELUDE           
                                                                                                                 
LIGHTING THE CANDLES / RINGING THE CHURCH BELL  
 
CALL TO WORSHIP 
L: I am the Alpha and the Omega, says the Lord,  
the God who is and who was and who is to come. 
P: Let us give thanks for all that was, Let us celebrate all that is, 
And let us imagine all that will be. 
A:  Let us worship God! 
 
OPENING PRAYER 
 
HYMN                         "Holy God, We Praise Thy Name"                            UMH 79 
 
PRAYER CONCERNS                   
  
PASTORAL PRAYER / LORDS PRAYER (DEBTORS) 
 
PRAISE SONG                              Praise Team 
                                                     
GIVING OF OUR TITHES AND OFFERINGS 
Offertory                 
Doxology                        UMH 95 
                    

CHILDREN’S MOMENT  
 
SPECIAL MUSIC         “Heal Our Land”           Mike Martin w/ Pat Strickler (pianist) 
    
SCRIPTURE                                                                                   Genesis 1:1-2 
 
MESSAGE   “In the Beginning: Nothing or Something?”  Pastor Steve Salisbury 
               
CLOSING HYMN                   “Hymn of Promise”                                       UMH 707 

Organ / Praise Team 
  
PASTORAL BENEDICTION 
 
EXTINGUISHING OF THE CANDLES / CHIMES 
 
POSTLUDE  (Please stand, if able)     



  

CONTACT INFORMATION 
 

647 Forge Road, Carlisle, PA  17015 
Church office: (717) 258-6704  

Office hours  9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. 
Monday - Friday  

Web site: www.ottumc.org 
  
 
 
 
 

Find us on Facebook 
“Otterbein.UMC.Carlisle”  

STAFF 
 

Rev. Steve Salisbury, Pastor 
ssalisbury@susumc.org 

Cell: (717) 578-0172 
Church office: (717) 258-6704 

 
Nancy Miller, Administrative Assistant 

Nancy@otterbeinumccarlisle.org 
Church office: (717) 258-6704  

 
 

Leslie Conway, Treasurer 
Brendan Warren, Contemporary Worship Coordinator 

Allegra Juday, Outreach Coordinator 
Director of Children’s Ministry 

Megan Warren, Youth Ministry Director  
Kimberley Hudson, Daycare Director   

Welcome to Otterbein Church 
Whether you are a first time guest, a new resident seeking a church home or 
just visiting the area, we’re glad you took the time to join us for worship. We 
are a United Methodist congregation seeking to serve our Lord Jesus Christ 
by proclaiming the Good News and serving our neighbors. We’d love to have 
you join us on our journey of faith. 

“In the Beginning: Nothing or Something?”  
 

Genesis 1:1-2 

Otterbein United Methodist Church 
 

             January 30, 2022  


